NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Held on Wednesday 1st October 2003 

at St Andrews School, Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs V.M. Court



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry



Mr B. Parkes



Mrs R.E. Jones



Mr G.C.A. Rowley


Mrs J. McClean



Mr D.W. Toye





Mr R.H. Walter.

Also in attendance 5 members of the public.

1/10/03 Apologies for absence were received from Ms M.H. Rose and 

Mr J.S. Cox (District Councillor).

2/10/03 Declarations of Interest.  Mrs R.E. Jones declared an interest in the amended

plans N/23/03 for the Stables at Monks Gate.

3/10/03 Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on

3rd September 2003 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman with the following amendment: 

7/9/03 August Highway Matters. 

Mrs Smith did not report that these trees were growing into each other, – Mr Parkes was to ask Mrs Smith if she knew the origin of each tree.
4/10/03 Dog Bins – Mannings Heath Village Green.

Arising on minute 4/9/03 – The incorrectly placed dog bin had yet to be    moved.

5/10/03 Ghyll House Farm.

Arising on minute 5/9/03 – Mr N. De Sousa from West Sussex Highways had met with Mr Phillips from Ghyll House Farm.

RESOLVED The Clerk to enquire of Mr De Sousa as to the outcome of this meeting. 

6/10/03 Stakers Farm Bridleway 1686.

Arising on minute 6/9/03 – There was no further news on the repairs to the bridge on this Bridleway.  The Clerk had reported the situation to Mr Cox (District Councillor) but had not yet received a reply.

RESOLVED The Clerk to contact West Sussex Rights of Way again about this

 matter. 

7/10/03 Trees on the Green at Maplehurst.


 Arising on minute 7/9/03 – Mr Parkes had spoken to Mrs Smith who had 

confirmed that the Maple to the south was the replacement for the Silver Jubilee Oak Tree that died, and the other Maple was planted by the Maplehurst Women’s Institute.

The Clerk had spoken to Mr Will Jones, Horsham District Council’s Tree Officer, who stated that Horsham District Council did not own the trees and that he had no problem with the middle tree being removed.

RESOLVED The Clerk to contact West Sussex County Council Highways to query 

the ownership of this piece of land.

8/10/03 A-Board Signs at the Dun Horse Public House.


 Arising on minute 7/9/03 – The A-board signs were not blocking the view of

 the junction at present but the Parish Council would continue to monitor this.

9/10/03 Speed Limit Extension on the Nuthurst Road, Monks Gate. 

 Arising on minute 13/9/03 –

RESOLVED The Clerk to query with West Sussex County Council Highways when

 the speed limit sign was to be moved out past Saxtons Farm.

10/10/03 Road Resurfacing in Mannings Heath Village.


  Arising on minute 17/9/03 –

RESOLVED The Clerk to ask West Sussex County Council Highways when the

promised resurfacing of Gagglewood and Lime Kiln Road was programmed to take place. 

11/10/03 Correspondence– the Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council

(a) Autumn Bulb Planting (2 sacks of Daffodils and 2 of Crocus Bulbs have been ordered).

(b) Peace of Mind Fair at The Drill Hall Saturday 11th October 9.30a.m.- 2.00 p.m.

(c) Revised Draft of Horsham and District Museum and Heritage Strategy.

(d) Future Meetings of the Rural Affairs Advisory Group.

(e) Letter from John Cox (District Councillor) and e-mail from Ian Davison Horsham District Council’s Head of Legal Services Re Parish Polls.

ii.         West Sussex County Council.
(a)       2 Complaints Received Concerning the Siting of a New Notice

                                    Board Sedgwick Lane.
(b) A24 Route Safety Strategy Progress Meeting – Monday 27th October 6.00 p.m. in The Barn, Horsham District Council Offices.

iii.        The Bridge House, Copsale.


Notice of Application for Transfer of a Justices’ Licence.

iv.        Rural Housing Trust.
How Parish Councils Can Provide Affordable Housing.

v.         Residents of Monks Gate.

Letters Re N/23/03 – Stables Planning Application.
RESOLVED Mr Rowley to contact Lower Beeding Parish Council to suggest that

they jointly host a future meeting of the Rural Affairs Advisory Group with Nuthurst Parish Council (Nuthurst to provide the venue, Lower Beeding to provide the leaflets/posters).

The Clerk to copy the Rural Housing Trust document for the members of the Village Appraisal Committee.

12/10/03 PUBLIC FORUM. 

A member s of the public from Monks Gate queried if the Parish Council had communicated their views concerning the stables on Lot 5, Saxtons Farm (N/23/03) to their District Councillor Mr Cox.  The Chairman replied that Mr Cox had looked into re-siting the stables in a position that would be amenable to everyone.  He added that the amended plans were on the agenda to be discussed, but that in his personal view the applicant would be granted permission on appeal against Horsham District Council even if these amended plans were refused.

Another resident stated that Mr Cox had not consulted any of them over the new amended site – the stables were in the same place but were just turned round, and they continued that any position along the hedge would be a problem.

The Vice-Chairman suggested that as many residents as possible should write to all the members of the District Council planning committee. 

13/10/03 Planning Matters

i.
New applications


Amended Plans N/23/03 3 Stables & 1 Hay Store.


Lot 5, Saxtons Farm, Nuthurst Road, Monks Gate.
 




N/49/03 
2-Storey Extension, Balcony and 

Single-Storey Attached Garage, Entrance Gates.






Highlands, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath.

RESOLVED To raise no objections to N/49/03.

To repeat the Parish Council’s objections to N/23/03 concerning noise, drainage, intrusion into the countryside and access on a dangerous part of the Nuthurst Road, and to add that the planting scheme on the latest amended plans is not acceptable as the hedge screening is deciduous and would only therefore be effective for part of the year once it has grown.

ii.        The Clerk reported the receipt of an e-mail from Liz Sikora at

Horsham District Council Planning asking if the Parish Council would be willing to help monitor on-going conditions such as occupancy restrictions.

RESOLVED The Clerk to confirm that the Parish Council would be willing to

monitor on-going conditions.

iii.       Decisions of Development Control Committee (North)

APPROVED


N/38/03
Single Storey Rear and Side Extensions Replacing Porch.




5 Forest Close, Mannings Heath.

iv. The minutes of the planning meeting held on Wednesday 17th 


September were approved as a correct record

14/10/03 School Governors’ Report.


   Mr Parkes explained that while his present term as a School Governor

representing the Parish Council would end in 2005, he had been asked to continue as the County Council representative on the School Governing body.  He added that he would still pass on the Parish Council’s views to the school and would report back to the Parish Council on school matters.  He asked that a contribution towards the costs of St. Andrews new extension be added to the items to be considered at the Parish Council’s budget meeting in November.

RESOLVED That a contribution to St Andrew’s School extension be added to the 

items for consideration at the budget meeting and that a discussion on the items to be considered for inclusion in the budget be added to the next full Parish Council Meeting.

15/10/03 Finance





    Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEEBoard plc Street lighting maintenance

   52.59       9.20     61.79


SEEBoard plc Street lighting energy


   44.50       2.23     46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)



Canon UK – Photocopier Charge May-July

   71.02     12.43     83.45


Canon UK – Photocopier Charge Aug-Oct

   71.31     12.48     83.79

Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
       20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 319.71
     319.71

Accounts paid at this meeting

British Telecom 




    48.08     8.41      56.49

Mr C.W. Boniface – Repair to Sign Village Green
    45.00
       45.00

Horsham District Council – 

Parish Remuneration Panel Fee

    46.87
       46.87

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




    22.77




  Postage



      2.46



Stationery



      4.67     0.82    



Planning Meeting – Sept 17th

    22.13

Internet Access

 
      9.99                  62.84

  781.90    45.57   827.47

The Clerk reported that Bank Charges of £26.71 were incurred in July.

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.

16/10/03 Highway Matters.

Concerns were raised about the height of the edge of the new road surface in Bar Lane, and the large quantity of resurfacing that had yet to be done in the Parish.

RESOLVED
The Clerk to write to West Sussex County Council Highways and ask

when the items that had been agreed at the meeting between Mr Smith,

Mr De Sousa, the Chairman and the Parish Clerk earlier in 2003, were scheduled for completion.  The Clerk also to stress the liability of West Sussex County Council Highways should an accident occur as a result of any of the outstanding road defects.

Mr Rowley reported that a new stile had been erected on Footpath 1714 through Sedgwick Park.  He also asked if the Parish Council would consider a new crossing for the A281 in the vicinity of the Dun Horse Public House.

RESOLVED To add the crossing to the next full Parish Council agenda.


Mr England reported that all the Bus Shelters had been cleaned.

17/10/03 Parish Councillors’ Allowances – Report of the Parish Remuneration

Panel. 

The report of the Parish Remuneration Panel was discussed. Nuthurst Parish Council would need to inform the monitoring officer at Horsham District Council as to the details of the scheme it decided to adopt by the 31st December 2003.  The Clerk advised that all allowances were subject to tax and any mileage over £0.40 per mile was also subject to taxation.

RESOLVED
To adopt a scheme to pay Nuthurst Parish Councillors an allowance of

 £10 annually (if claimed) and to continue to pay travel and subsistence costs

 when conducting Parish Council business outside the Parish boundary (if claimed).  The Clerk to inform the Monitoring Officer at Horsham District Council as to the details of the adopted scheme.

18/10/03 Quality Parish and Town Council Scheme.

Mr G. Rowley had reviewed the Quality Council Scheme and presented his findings to the meeting.  He explained that he had looked at the scheme with three questions in mind:-

What were the requirements to join the scheme?

What were the benefits of joining the scheme?

What will it mean for Parish Councils who do not join?

Mr Rowley stated that he believed that Nuthurst Parish Council fulfilled all the current criteria to become a “Quality Parish Council” except the publishing of a quarterly newsletter.  It was also noted that the Clerk had still to complete the course to become a qualified Clerk.

He added that the benefits appeared to be a better ability to obtain grants and to make proposals that would be adopted by the District Council.  The formulation of a Parish Plan, for example, would give the Parish Council more say in where developments were placed. 

Mr Rowley had consulted the Sussex Associations of Local Councils as to what difference there would be for Parish Councils who did not join the scheme, and they had confirmed that although Central Government had not stated the implications, they believed that it would be more difficult for Parish Councils who did not join the Quality Parish Council Scheme to obtain grants.

Mr Parkes suggested that Nuthurst Parish Council could fulfil the criteria of a quarterly newsletter by taking a page in the Church Newsletter.

Mrs Court suggested that joining the Quality Parish Council Scheme could be tied to the Parish Plan with the Parishioners being asked what they wanted the Parish Council to do – the matter could be added to the agenda for the Annual Parish Meeting.

RESOLVED To give a vote of thanks to Mr Rowley for his work on this informative

 presentation.

All the Parish Council to consider items for inclusion in a future newsletter and bring these suggestions to the next full parish Council meeting.

19/10/03 Outstanding Items List.

The meeting reviewed the items on the list of outstanding Parish Council business.

It was noted that the Chairman had personally received (as a member of the public) a letter with a survey of public opinion on policing issues as part of the Sussex Police Survey of Public Opinion 2003.

It was also noted that the landowner at Sedgwick Park had informed the County Council that he did not object to a Bridleway through Sedgwick Park.

RESOLVED The Clerk to write to Mannings Heath Golf Club to verify their

 ownership of the trees adjoining the Village Green.

The Clerk to write to Mr Ellison of Enterprise Inns who own the land opposite

the Dun Horse Public House in Mannings Heath to ask that the land be cleared and fences put up.

The Clerk to bring the identification card blanks to the next full Parish Council Meeting to allow the Parish Councillors to each supply a correct size photo of themselves.

20/10/03 Parish Plan/Village Appraisal Meeting.

The Clerk reported that the Parish Plan/Village Appraisal Committee would meet on Thursday 23rd October at 7.30 p.m. at Mannings Heath Village Hall.  Committee members- 

Mr D.V.L. England, Mrs V.M. Court, Mr G.C.A. Rowley, Ms M.H. Rose and Mrs T.E.J. Fry.

21/10/03 Water Board Site in Monks Gate.


 Mrs Jones had received a complaint from a resident of Monks Gate that the

Water Board site was untidy.  Mrs Jones agreed that the hedge was perhaps in need of trimming but that the site appeared to be fairly well kept.  The Parish Council agreed to that they would monitor the situation and contact the Water Board if this proved necessary.

22/10/03 Millennium Committee Notice – Mannings Heath Village Centre.


A complaint had been received that the above sign (advertising a

Barn Dance) which had been placed near to the ornamental trough and Village Sign, was rather large and was advertising an event which would not take place for several weeks (from the date it was put up).  The Clerk had already contacted West Sussex Highways about this sign and they had confirmed that as long as the sign did not impede the view of traffic or block an access it could be put up temporarily on West Sussex Highways land.  However, they had added that such signs should only be put up 3-4 days before an event took place and if a member of the public complained to West Sussex Highways directly, then they did have the power to take it down.

RESOLVED The Clerk to write to Mr Wills the Chairman of the Millennium

Committee to state the Parish Councils’ support for Millennium Committee events but to ask that in the future signs are not put up more than 7 days in advance.

The Clerk to write to the complainant to explain that the Parish Council would write to the Millennium Committee about the future placement of signs.

The Meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.
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